Minutes
Pioneer Soccer Referee Association General Meeting
 October 16, 2024 
In Attendance
Pioneer Executive Board Attendees:   				Absent: 
               Todd Lewis, President							  
	Mark Johnson, Vice President						  		
              T. J. Antich, Secretary	
	Michael McKinney, Treasurer						  
	Bill Neef, Member At Large
	Pat Comber, Member at Large
	Dr. Tony Rizzo, Rules Interpreter
General Members: 66 members					Guest Officials: 5 guests
Opening Remarks
Todd opened the meeting at 7:30 pm and welcomed all.  
Secretary Report
1. T. J. reported that there is still an open item of uncertainty as to whether eight new members who have joined our Chapter have been added to our AOA insurance policy, depending on whether or not they have paid their dues.  They are Doyle, King, Lister, Nitz, O’Deens, Shpilsky, Sogunro & Rick Zink.  We have also had Howard Stockley, Sr. of Aldan, PA join our Chapter on October 10th and I do not know his status either.
2. T. J. reported that there is considerable confusion over game fees and time of halves for middle school games.  The discrepancy with fees for PAC schools was cleared up with help of Sue Wilson and Perk Valley Athletic Director Bob Felty so thank you to both of them.  At a game he had this week, there was a discrepancy between whether middle school games are stop time or running clock.
Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Michael McKinney gave the Treasurer’s Report.
From the Assignors
1. John Campbell talked about the effect of game fees on School Districts.
2. Sue Wilson was not at the meeting.
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Dr. Tony Rizzo presented information on the Playoffs for all who will be doing games.
 Other Items from the Membership
1. Tom Boyle brought up the idea of having two Secretaries based on the volume of work entailed.
2. Mike Crampsey brought up the idea of having a “John Campbell Award” to honor all of the efforts John has given to our Chapter over the years.

Meeting adjourned at 8:14 pm.

Respectively submitted, 
T. J. Antich
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